
COUNCIL – TUESDAY, 10 SEPTEMBER 2024 
 
QUESTIONS FROM COUNCILLORS 
 
 
QUESTION FROM COUNCILLOR J LEGRYS TO COUNCILLOR A WOODMAN 
 
“Which community groups are currently hosted at the Moira Replan building and what social 
return on investment do they bring to the Ashby Woulds area?” 
 
 
REPONSE FROM COUNCILLOR A WOODMAN TO COUNCILLOR J LEGRYS 
 
“17 Ashby Road Moira has been occupied by Moira Replan Charity since 1992 with the 
Charity being a commercial tenant of the Council. Under the terms of the lease the Charity 
may use the building for purposes which further the aims and objectives of Moira Replan 
Charity (as set out in their constitution). Throughout their occupation the range of uses 
hosted by Moira Replan Charity at the premises has varied. NWLDC, as landlord, has no 
information on the social value of these uses.” 
 


